
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JANUARY 2, 2024 

 
 
MEMORANDUM TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL MEMBERS 

THROUGH: BRYANT POWELL, CITY MANAGER 

FROM: JENNIFER PEÑA, CITY CLERK 
 
SUBJECT: Intergovernmental Agreement for provisions of services with 

Pinal County Elections and Recorders Office for elections and 
voter registration services 

 
We have received the Election Services Intergovernmental Agreement from Pinal County 
for the primary election on August 6, 2024, and the general if needed, on November 5, 
2024. We are required to have the approved intergovernmental agreement with the county 
no later than 120 days before the election so that we both meet all of our legal 
requirements. 

 
The city’s election cycle is concurrent with the state’s consolidated election cycle which 
provides a decrease in the cost of election services from the previous spring election 
cycle which the city last conducted in 2016.  Currently, Pinal County set its fee at $.75 per 
voter. 
 
In 2022 the City of Apache Junction had approximately 25,181 registered voters and most 
recently the city has over 26,000 registered voters. 

 
Cost is based on the number of registered voters and per election.  
 
These amounts reflect only Pinal County election charges. They do not include election-
related charges for translation services, legal advertisements, mailing or charges from 
Maricopa County. 
 
 
 
 


